



**South East Branch Committee Meeting
GoTo Meeting
Wednesday 3rd July 2018 at 7.30pm**

MINUTES

Present, via link:

Duncan Philips, Deborah Gardner, Carla Pianese, Lisa Brooks, Stephen Gray, Sarah Mayfield, Chris Reynolds, Tanya Szendeffy

1. Apologies

None received.

2. Matters arising

i.) IHBC National School 2020

Those that went to the School in Belfast gave an account of their experience. Generally, the feedback was very good, particularly the tours although there were some organisational / administrative issues because of the dispersal of tours, events including reception. All enjoyed the talks however some suggested there was a lack of technical input.

It was felt that the issues could be resolved by ensuring that the SE Annual School event is more concentrated in one area and that perhaps less tour choices would be better even though it was recognised that the small groups was beneficial.

It was mentioned that for members in Local Authority an informative theme is important to ensure that LPA's are confident that it will be relevant for members to staff and that the event should remain good value for money to ensure good attendance

ii) Charles Myners Event

DP confirmed that the event was very well attended, in excess of 60 people and that it was a very interesting afternoon. The seminar certainly raised concerns regarding the vulnerability of buildings previously thought to be protected but in reality may not be and that further court judgements are needed to establish a way forward.

4. Events

Woking Grade I Listed Mosque

The date of the visit has been arranged for 26th September 2018. The time for the visit was discussed and generally it was agreed the visit should be from 2.00pm until



4.00pm although some members felt that with two hours travel each way it would make for a very long day.

St Leonards Parish Church

SG & DG have been corresponding with regard to topics centred around Hastings including the Church, Pier and possibility the Observer Building which has been given a controversial permission for a roof extension. SG, SDG & TS to meet to discuss further before reporting back to the committee. It was agreed that the event would take place in the evening.

6. Any Other Business

CP stated that Head Office were looking at the 2020 SE Annual School and will continue to work with the branch to formalise the event.

DG informed committee that this year The Buildings Limes Forum 3 day conference was being held in Canterbury and that if anyone was interested she could scan and circulate the booking form. The price for the Conference is £350.00 however you can pick and choose elements for attendance. DG confirmed she would be attending on the Friday only.

Meeting closed at 20.10